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OAS REAL PROPERTY: 

EXISTING CONDITIONS AND STRUCTURAL SURVEY REPORTS

Additional Information

The Secretariat for Administration and Finance is pleased to clarify issues raised at the February 27th CAAP meeting during the presentation of the Existing Conditions Report.

 

Roofing

 

The “Existing Conditions Report” indicates that “all four buildings have roof related issues, some more critical than others; but all will only get worse if not tended to on a timely basis”.  

The last roof repairs to the buildings on Constitution Avenue were performed more than decade ago.  The GS/OAS replaced flat, metal, and tile roofing on the Main Building (MNB), the Administration Building (ADM), Casita and Museum.  Although these repairs were done correctly, with consultants and reputable contractors, time has passed, and they are in need of repairs as indicated on the above-mentioned Report. It is a natural situation, especially with clay tile roofing, where regular maintenance and repairs are normal.
Since then, the General Secretariat of the Organization of American States has performed spot repairs in several locations to fix damaged areas and leaks.  As recently as 2006, the Secretariat repaired the tile roof on the Museum, the roof wall on top of the Guerrero room, as well as on top of the office of the Secretary General (Main Building). 
GSB Parking Garage Repairs

 

The Delegation of the United States requested additional information on the relationship between the current repair plans for the General Secretariat Building (GSB) Garage and the problem of exhaust fumes in the garage area identified in 2000. The fumes, as we found later, did not come from the parking garage, but from the loading dock, where heat, ventilation and air conditioning (HVAC) ductwork was damaged. These ducts had gaping holes that drew in the fumes from delivery trucks in the loading area. These ducts were replaced during the GSB interior renovation in 2002-03. 

 

Flood Control in the Constitution Avenue Complex
 

The flooding problems experienced in 2001 and 2006 were caused by city storm drains not being able to drain storm water properly during heavy rains.   The plumbing section of “The Existing Conditions Assessment Report” indicates that the current drainage system that takes water runoff to the city system is not adequate enough to take storm water from the courtyard and parking lot, as well as the storm water drained from the MNB proper.  In addition, to provide the MNB with other drainage alternatives, we need to install backflow valve preventers to avoid the drained storm water from backing up into the buildings.   

Pink Palace/Casa del Soldado

In 1999, the General Secretariat repaired the roof of the 16th Street building.  The cost of the repair was $40,000.  Other repairs to the building were financed by the IADB, including the dismantling of the balconies.  As of today, these balconies have not been rebuilt.
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